
MEETING MINUTES—MP&CAC—HELLGATE CHAPTER 

August 19, 2019                                 American Legion Hall  

President Dave McIntosh called the meeting to order at 7 PM after members delighted in 

yummy treats and ice cream.   30 members present. 

Minutes:  Cathy read minutes from our last meeting on May 20. No corrections or additions; 

minutes approved as read.  

Treasurer’s Report:    Karen reported (numbers in official minutes).  No bills.  

Old Business: 

State Tour, Lewistown:  Doug Winz reported on a fun, interesting, but very rainy tour.   

Dues Increase: Doug reported that the state level of MP&CAC has raised dues by $10.00. 

This brings our total to $40.00 for couples and individuals alike.  Karen said dues for this 

coming year are due to the state by Nov. 1.  She also asked for members to submit any 

changes in their car status (acquired, sold, updated, etc.) by using one of the forms found in 

the back of any issue of the Times. Just circle “Roster Update” and note the changes in the 

lined area below.  Return the form to Karen with your dues.   

Summer Tours:  Fred reported that the tour to Lochsa Lodge and the DeVoto Giant Cedar 

Grove included 20 cars and that an awesome time was had by all.  

New Business: 

MP&CAC Website:     Address:    montanapioneerandclassicautoclub.org     

Greg reviewed the contents of our website including events, tour pictures, chapter minutes, 

newsletter, classifieds, articles on car history, and much more.   If you don’t have a picture of 

your car on the website, you can submit one anytime. (sec. note:  check the “Gallery” on the 

website to see examples).  Greg would also like pictures of recent car tours to keep the 

website current.  You can email your pictures to Greg at gw4300@gmail.com 

Upcoming Tour: Fred and Perry have set up a tour on Sunday, Aug., 25, to Nine Pipes 

Museum followed by a stop at Tim’s Hot Rod Shop near Polson.  We will leave from Shopko 

parking lot at 9 AM sharp.  We have a discounted museum rate of $4.00 per person at Nine 

Pipes.  Plan on lunch at the restaurant next to the museum before heading to Tim’s place. 

Election of Officers: Since no one was nominated, sought, or would accept a position, 

President Dave McIntosh passed the gavel to Doug Winz, while Fred Williams, Karen Winz, 

and Cathy Smyers will carry on as VP, Treasurer, and Secretary respectively. We thanked 

Dave for faithfully and diligently serving us for the past several years.   

Host Sign Up:  A sign up sheet for volunteer hosting at our Legion Hall meetings was passed 

around.   Hosting involves setting out napkins, plastic ware, cups (stowing afterward) and 

wiping down serving and dining tables.  Most members bring their own plates, so there’s no 
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dishes to wash.  We don’t even have to make coffee anymore, since there’s always some 

available at the hall.  

Our Hosting of State Tour Spring, 2021:  Doug asked us to think about it (e.g. theme, hotel 

site, tours, activities). (sec. note:   Our last tour was in 2016 at Seeley Lake).  

 

Next Meeting, Events and Announcements:  

Meeting/Potluck:    Monday, September 16, 2019, 6:30 pm at the Legion Hall.  This is our 

annual Fall Potluck.  Here’s an opportunity to get rid of squash, apples, corn, etc..   Hosts:  

Winzes and Troutwines 

Fall Tour, Anaconda, September 6-8, 2019. Info and forms are in the April Times, or on the 

club website 

International Skyliner Meet, September 17-21, Stone Creek Inn (near Airport), Missoula. 

Contact Jeff Stevens for info. 

International Tour, Spokane, 2020.   No specific date available yet.  

 

Adjourned: 7:30 pm 

50/50:  Cheryl Troutwine ($21.50)  

Respectfully Submitted,  

Cathy Smyers, Secretary  


